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HUMAN RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

FORT BEND COUNTY, TEXAS

Kent M. Edwards, PHR

Director of Human Resources


MEMORANDUM

To:

Judge Robert Hebert



Commissioner Richard Morrison



Commissioner Grady Prestage



Commissioner Andy Meyers



Commissioner James Patterson

From:

Lewis Entricht, SPHR

                          Senior Human Resources Generalist 

Subject:
HR Agenda Items for December 11, 2012 Commissioners Court 

Date:

December 6th, 2012

The following information is a summary of the HR Agenda Items for the December 11, 2012 Commissioners Court.

Agenda Items A thru F–These temporary reclassifications are being requested in accordance with iv(II)(B) of the Fort Bend County Sheriff’s Office Civil Service Commission Rules and Regulations, as follows:

B. If the Sheriff designates a classified position as an exempt position, the Sheriff must notify the occupant and the Civil Service Commission of the designation in writing. If the position’s occupant is a classified employee, they must accept or decline the position in writing to the Sheriff and the Civil Service Commission within ten (10) working days. 

If the occupant does not accept the exempt position, he or she shall be transferred to a classified position at the same rank held by the employee immediately before being placed in the position now designated as exempt. The employee’s new rate of pay and benefits will be commensurate with the pay and benefits of other classified employees of like rank and responsibility in his or her reassigned position. 

In the event that no vacancy exists in the occupant’s last held rank, a vacant position will be reclassified to the occupant’s reassigned position until the employee is reinstated to a regular approved position in accordance with Section 3.02 – RIF Reinstatement Lists. The previous vacant position will then be reclassified back to the originally approved vacant position. 

The Sheriff issued letters of exemption to nine employees.  All nine chose not to accept the exemption, and subsequently, to be returned to their previously held rank.  The requested reclassification of these vacant positions is necessary to accomplish this action.

Item G-The Sheriff-elect is requesting that a Captain position be reclassified to Major in order to better align and manage the operations in the Sheriff’s Office.
Human Resources approves of the proposed items.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me 281/ 341-8619.
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